Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Meeting

October 23, 2019
Carrollwood Cultural Center
Board Members Present: Bill DeMare, President, Neil Smith,Susan Baxter Gibson,Vice President,Sophia Denicolo,Evelyn Bless, Secretary,Craig Nowicke
Board Members Absent:Alan Preston, Treasurer
Staff Members Present:none
Guests:none
--------------------------------------------------------------------------.------------------------------------------------------------
Call to order, quorum present, at 4:00p.m. Bill DeMare, President.
Public comment:none
1. Adoption of Agenda: 
Motion:Neil Smith
SecondEvelyn Bless
Motion passed:6-0
2. Consent Agenda approval:
Board Minutes: September
Motion to approve with a correction:Neil Smith
Second:Susan Baxter Gibson
Motion passed:  6-0
3. Executive Director’s Report:Paul Berg reported that he, along with Nancy Stearns’ son and daughter-in-law, is planning her memorial service to be held at the center on November 2. The Cultural Center is getting ready to do the trees again for Christmas.  Susan Baxter Gibson asked the board to donate $10 to her to put a tree together for the board. Paul said that there should not be a change in funds that are received from the county for next year. Bill DeMare suggested that Paul meet with Rick Valdes from the county staff to explain the events that we are putting on during the year. Paul reported that his staff is working to learn the new ticketing system which is far more complex that the system currently used.” Trunk or Treat” has been cancelled.
4. Finance Update: Bill DeMare summarized minutes sent by Alan Preston. Nancy Stearns bequeathed a $5000 life insurance policy to the center that will be used for building improvement.
Motion to accept preliminary financials for the auditor: Susan Baxter Gibson

Second: Neil Smith

Motion passed: 6-0
5. 2020 Proposed Budget:Paul Berg gave an overview of the 2020 budget. He stated that the numbers for revenue are conservative because there are unknowns. After the ticketing system is set up, Bill talked about setting up a committee to look at the membership schedule and the possibility of having a person hired just to handle membership.   The new budget includes money for a grant writer.  
Motion to approve the 2020 budget: Susan Baxter Gibson
Second: Neil Smith
Motion passed: 6-0

6. HOA Committee:SusanBaxter Gibson explained the problems that the committee had that was established to generate ideas for events at the Cultural center. Now the presidents of the 3 phases will keep control of the programs that the center puts on.
7. New Business:Bill DeMare stated that it is time for the board to do the executive director’s review.  EvelynBless stated that the governance committee is meeting in November to do this.Bill mentioned that there was talk of moving the Chocolate Festival to the park in February. Bill said that the center won’t do any HOA events at the park.  The chocolate festival will not be an HOA event in 2020.
8. Unfinished Business: Evelyn Bless stated that she has moved documents to Google Drive and wants to know if the board can access it. Problems and good points with Octoberfest this year were discussed.
9. Round Robin:Bill DeMare announced that Howl and Growl will be held at the park this Saturday. There will be vendors, a dog parade, a band, and it starts at 3:00; the band starts at 7:00.  Paul announced that Nunsense starts tomorrow night and runs through the weekend at the studio.  Craig mentioned a successful event at the park that he attended with people and their therapy dogs that used one of the pavilions. Evelyn Bless stated that yesterday was “Make Your Dog’s Day”.  Sophia Denicolo mentioned the need for activities at the center for families with young children. Susan Baxter Gibson mentioned that 5 tickets are left for Motown. She also asked board members to attend the Veterans Day activities.  There is a need for male singers to participate in the production of Titanic next month; Susan stressed that this is not the movie version. Bill DeMare thanked the board for the work done this past yearat noted that the center is running very smoothly.
10. Adjournment:5:45
Submitted by:
 Linda Delapenha, Recording Secretary
